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OFFICERS PRESENT:  Gail Hoffnagle, President; Mat Millenbach, Vice President; Pat


Hainley, Treasurer; Eric Norberg, Secretary

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Nancy Walsh; Miriam Erb; Bob Burkholder; Nanci

Champlin

President Hoffnagle called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm, and began by asking those present to introduce themselves, around the room.  At this point, a review of the minutes for approval was scheduled, but since no quorum was present, for the second month the matter was postponed.

Hoffnagle introduced Sasha Travaglio of the Boys and Girls Aid Society, a nonprofit whose headquarters are across the river at John’s Landing.  She appeared in order to discuss the organizations Foster Care program; she seeks new potential temporary foster care families. The Society has been around for nearly forty years, specifically to support and benefit kids in trying family or legal circumstances who are age 10 and older.  They also have an Independent Living program for young adults age 15-20.  There are over 15,000 youths in Oregon foster care, she said; almost 3,000 of those are in Multnomah County.  They “age out” of foster care at age 18, and then may wind up homeless.  Only 50% of foster youth graduate from high school; only 3% will graduate from college.
More specifically, for SMILE, there are currently 47 youths in foster care in Sellwood and Westmoreland, and who need a stable foster home and positive adult influence; 29 of them are over age 10.  “The older kids are the ones who really need you,” she told us.  She holds monthly meetings for would-be foster parents at the organization’s headquarters, and holds other similar sessions outside of the headquarters as well – and even does “conversational dinners” for this purpose.  She asked SMILE, “Help us find good foster parents.”

In the subsequent question-and-answer period, Travaglio disclosed that the organization has contracts with both the Oregon Youth Authority and with D.H.S., both of which refer youths they believe would be a good fit for the fostering program – but the Boys and Girls Aid Society “can only take youths we have room for.  We try to find permanent solutions for these kids, and ultimately try to get them back to their biological families if possible.”
The only other agenda item was a presentation of crime prevention materials by the Chair of the reactivated SMILE Crime Prevention Committee, Corinne Stefanick, but inasmuch as she was not present, President Hoffnagle produced and presented some of the materials oriented towards preventing crime and informing the citizenry.

Vice President Mat Millenbach then announced a January 28th meeting at SMILE Station, at 7:30 pm that evening, by the Land Use Committee concerning elements of the Portland Comprehensive Plan.

There being no other business, nor a quorum present, President Hoffnagle declared the meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm.
